Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Wednesday, July 23, 2025, |7:00 AM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:03 AM. Councilman Fuhrman opened the meeting in
prayer. Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, and Angie Bradsher. Council
member Rob Steindorff was absent. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular council meeting on July 14, 2025.
Councilman Fuhrman made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Councilman Dunn
seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Mayor Stone acknowledged that Steven Tears from the Montgomery Humane Society was on hand
to receive an appropriation from the Town Council. Stone noted that we have multiple community
partners that provide services to our citizens. Mayor Stone presented him with a check from the
FY2025 budget as approved by the Council. Steven Tears thanked the council for the resources that
they provide.

Denna Caro with Carr, Riggs & Ingram presented the report for June 2025 (attached). The June
statement shows that our available cash was $19,288,197. Fund balance is $19,529,425 which is
$1,792,193 more than last year. Our revenues YTD are $10,325,342, which is $1,265,764 more than
the prior year. Our net income was $3,554,612 at the month end. The ratio of income to expenses is
34%. The months of operating expenses on hand are sitting at 33 months. Caro also reviewed
several revenue categories.

Councilman Dunn made a motion to accept the financial statements for June 2025 as presented.
Councilwoman Bradsher seconded. A unanimous vote was given. The financial statements were
approved as presented.

Old Business

The only item of old business was Resolution 016-2025 Rebuild Alabama Transportation Plan-
FY2026. Town Engineer, Brad Flowers, noted that this resolution is a required step included in the
legislative act and it is done on an annual basis. Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to approve
Resolution 016-2025 Rebuild Alabama Transportation Plan-FY2026. Councilman Fuhrman
seconded. The vote was unanimous. The resolution was approved. (Resolution-016-2025)

New Business

The next item of new business was Resolution 017-2025 Compensation of Election Officers. Lisa
Burke, Town Clerk, gave an overview to the council of the details which were that we would be
paying a similar rate to what the county pays the Election Officers. Councilwoman Bradsher made a
motion to adopt Resolution 017-2025 Compensation of Election Officers. Councilman Fuhrman
seconded. The vote was unanimous. The resolution was approved. (Resolution 017-2025)

The next item of new business was Resolution 018-2025 Appointment of Election Officers. Lisa
Burke, Town Clerk, noted for the council that these workers were pulled from the list of trained poll
workers submitted by the registrar’s office. Councilman Fuhrman made a motion to adopt



Resolution 018-2025 Appointment of Election Officers. Councilwoman Bradsher seconded. The
vote was unanimous. The resolution was approved. (Resolution 018-2025)

The last item of new business was ABC Licensure Transfer-Traders Island, LLC-11971 Troy
Hwy. The applicant was in attendance. Councilman Dunn made a motion to approve the license
transfer application. Councilman Fuhrman seconded. The vote was unanimous. The application was
approved.

Other Business

Councilman Dunn noted that he had received a request for funds from Pike Road Intermediate
School to be used for preparing for the new school year. He made a motion to use increase the
funds from the requested $2000 to $5000. Councilwoman Bradsher seconded but also added that
we include the same funds for each other school in addition. The vote was unanimous and each of
the four schools will receive a check for $5000 from the councilmember discretionary funds. It was
asked that each principal receive a letter noting they would be receiving the funds and that they each
would have the discretion to use as needed.

With no further business at hand, Councilman Fuhrman made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 AM.

Councilman Dunn seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was
adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ko W lute

Lisa Burke, Town Clerk Gordoh Stone, Mayor




